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Our partnership with Kelvedon Academy continues to grow from strength to strength.  Both school teams support each 

other in different ways.  Members of the Kelvedon office and finance teams have supported the transition of our office 

and finance team.  Mrs Longhurst, the Kelvedon chef, has been working in our kitchen and will continue to do so.  

Mr Salmon has asked to stay another year at D’Arcy, as has Mrs Gibbs.  Mrs Bovington will be returning to Kelvedon 

next year after a very successful year.  As you can see from the attached letter,  I am delighted to become your permanent 

Head Teacher.  Thank you for your continued support. 

On Monday the School Council met with members of the PTFA to discuss their choices for spending the £2000 Tesco 

grant. After meeting in their classes, the members decided that they are keen to purchase further adventure play 

equipment to replace that which was removed last year. The PTFA have agreed to support this and will now investigate 

further fundraising opportunities to enhance this project. Thank you all for your hard work and enthusiasm. 

As you can see from the logo below, the school has successfully renewed it’s Healthy School status. Thank you to 

Mrs Clarke, Mrs Handford and the School Council for working with me to gather the evidence and set targets for the 

school including how to encourage healthy eating at snack time. Well done everyone, keep up the great work! 

As requested by the pupils, we have been discussing the introduction of guinea pigs into our school family. Before we 

introduce the pets we would like some volunteers to look after them during the school holidays. If you are in the position 

to offer support, please contact the school office where a rota can be drawn together. In order to prepare for the arrival 

of the school pets, Mrs Richards and the gardening team are busy tidying up the court yard area by the school hall. Thank 

you for all your hard work. 

Yesterday the children in EYFS took part in a road safety workshop where they learnt all about keeping safe and being 

seen. Thank you Wendy from Essex Highways for leading the learning and to Miss Mansell and Mrs Handford for 

organising the event and to the parents and Grandparents who came along to support the children. 

Today the children had a wonderful time in the Maypole workshop, which was sponsored by the PTFA. They learnt 

traditional dance moves whilst learning about the history behind this custom. Thank you for sponsoring this event and 

helping to create fun memories for all the children. 

On Thursday 17th May, Maxine will be cooking a special Royal Wedding Banquet for the lunch. Please look out for the 

menu change and encourage your child to join in the celebrations! We are delighted that you can join us Maxine and 

look forward to many exciting and delicious meals! 

Wishing you all an enjoyable bank holiday weekend. 

 

L. Eastbrook 

Head of School  

 

 

Maypole Dancing 
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EYFS: Ewan Taylor 

Year 1: Daniel Holmes 

Year 2: Ellie-Rose Skilling 

Year 3: Ryva Demou 

Year 4: Karl King 

Year 5: Kyle Hudson 

Year 6: Ruben Wells 

Play Leader Awards: 

                 Sean Tom Parnell 

             Corey O’Sullivan 

             Lennie Grimmett 

 

Attendance 
 

Class 1 100% 

Class 2 97% 

Class 3 98% 

Whole School 98% 
(Target 97%) 

 

House points 

 

 

This week’s 

winners are: 

           

Allingham 
 

Dear God 

Help us to have the courage to try something new and the 

strength to persevere and succeed. Help us to respect 

each otherôs opinions and beliefs. Give us the strength to 

stand up for our own beliefs and to be ourselves.  

Amen 

Christian Value: Courageous 

 

Diary dates 
   

¶ Tuesday 8th May  New Intake meeting 2.30 pm 

¶ Monday 14th -  

Thursday 17th May Year 6 SATs week 

¶ Wednesday 23rd May Class 2 Assembly 

¶ 22nd and 23rd May  Prayer Spaces Event 

¶ 6th June   Essex Food and Farming Trip Years 4 and 5 

¶ 12th June  Trinity Church Service @ 2 pm 

¶ 17th June                         Royal Wedding Banquet 

Future Inset Days 
 

Monday 4th June 

Thursday 5th July 

Friday 6th July 


